
THIS WEEK:  BUGS, EYE-BALLS, VIOLINS, ONLINE SAFETY,RE-CYCLING, 

P.E. NEWS, LOTS MORE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY, AND MUCH MORE! é 
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THIS TERMõS SCHOOL VALUES ARE TO SPOT OUR CHILDREN WHO ARE: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y2 MATHS CLUB IN FULL SWING AFTER SCHOOL ON DAY 1 THIS TERM J 
 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY & VALUED 



From the Headõs Chair 
 

Welcome back to the Summer Term 5 at Riverside! I hope everyone had a good break 

and I know the children have certainly returned refreshed and ready to learn. The 

learning continued through the 

holidays however as 20 Y6 children 

attended our first EASTER SCHOOL 

for three days. They topped up their 

knowledge on English and Maths 

before a sporty session on each of 

the three days. Well done children 

for showing your commitment to 

your learning and a big thank you to 

Miss Palfrey (and Mrs Palfrey) for 

your commitment to the children J 

 

Our new term 

brings with it a 

focus on two 

new school 

values, and 

this term we 

are catching 

children 

demonstrating 

that they are 

HAPPY and feel 

VALUED. These themes will underpin our learning 

and ethos for this term and we will be presenting 

special certificates in Golden Assemblies 

accordingly! If you have any examples or pictures of your children demonstrating our 

values outside of school, please drop them in as weõd love to see and share some of 

them. 

Year 6 have also started off as they left last term in their learning this week. They have 

had a number of practical challenges ð building a model of the human eye (and labelling 

all the parts) as well as having a go at designing and building their own suspension 



bridges. Practical activities are a really good way to help their learning ôstickõ and 

develops team work, leadership and resilience too. Well done Y6! 

 

Key Stage 2 (Y3-6) have all taken part in a 

special workshop this week, led by the RBWM 

Youth Service, all about online safety. The 

sessions were brilliantly delivered by Alex, well received by the children and really 

opened their eyes to the steps they can take to protect themselves in the online world. 

The discussions were really important, as was the learning, and I remind parents that 

there is a follow up session for you 

next week at 2pm on Thursday 26th 

April. Talk to your children about 

what they have learned, discuss 

their online activities with them and 

come along next week to find out 

how you can find out more, ask 

questions and help protect your 

children. Well done children and 

thank you to Miss Porter for 

organising the sessions J 

 

Reception children have enjoyed a 

really WILD week this week as the 

snails emerged from their 

hibernation, the tadpoles are 

beginning to grow legs and they 

even had a visit from the BG MAN! 

We had snakes, spiders, scorpion 

and even a blue tongued skink that 

weeõd on the hall floor ð to the 

childrenõs delight! This is a great 

start to their learning this term and 

again really brings it to life pardon 

the pun). Thank you Miss Peat and 

Miss Shepherd for arranging the 

visitors! 

 



Y2 also got off to a great start this term as 

20+ children attended the new after school 

maths club on Monday! They took part in a 

range of games and activities to improve 

their number knowledge and maths 

confidence so well done Mr Cranfield and 

Mrs Persen! 

Finally this week, children in Year 5 have 

continued their violin sessions with Berkshire 

Maestros. They are playing notes in unison 



already and I am impressed with their progress!  

 

Year 1 children in Cherry class returned to find a fully constructed castle in their 

classroom. Weõre all ready for the Royal Wedding indeed! Thanks Mrs Black and Mrs 

WilliamsJ 

 

Have a good weekend and enjoy the sunshine! 

 
Nick Stevens Headteacher 

Riverside Primary School & Nursery Tel: 01628 621741  

Email: riverside@rbwm.org.uk  @RiversideMhead 

  
P.E. NEWS 

 

All Enrichment clubs will start the 

second week back which is Monday 23 

April and run for 5 weeks until Thursday 

24 May. If you wish your child to attend 

an after-school club, please pop into 

Reception on the 

Thursday and 

Friday after the 

Easter holiday to 

sign up and pay 

for the clubs you 

wish your 

child to 

attend. 

Please 

remember it 

is first come 

first served and you will need to fill 

in a walking home letter if your child 

is in either Year 5 or 6.   

 

Well done to our Year 2 cricketers 

who took part in a cricket 

competition at Boyne Hill Cricket 

Club on Tuesday this week. They 

played brilliantly as a team and 

were very successful, eventually 

coming second out of seven schools. Well done children and thank you to Mrs Barnes for 

arranging the event. 
 

 


